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Attendance:  John Pavao, Dianna Gould, Elizabeth Rissler-Pratt, John Parkes, Dewey Goering, Robert Farmer, Rebecca Timis, Debbie Vasser, Keith Kelly, Diana Piccono, Rende MacKay, Eric David, Deborah Mitchell, by phone: Donna  Hansen, Diane Letendre, 
10:00 – 10:30 am


REMINDER – give info to Rebecca for Chapter Chat on the website.
Introductions 
Approval of April Minutes: Deb Vassar approved, Robert Farmer second, all approved.
Treasurer’s Report/Conference Revenue:  Elizabeth –Hand out
· Conference this past year – Grossed 45,559.00, will do checks for chapters today. Total chapter distributions should be about $14, 773.00, we budgeted $9850.00.  Distributions listed on handout, last year was $704.50 per chapter with host chapter receiving $1400.00.
· Refunded a person, the person re-enrolled at a higher rate because she changed jobs. Elizabeth reimbursed her before she knew she was not allowed to reimburse. 
· $265 budgeted came in at $1812 on vendors. 
· Line 11 is pay pal fees at 3% as we go forward will want to see what that looks like.

· Robert gave the hotel feedback on conference and the hotel refunded us $2500.00.  The hotel only charged for a few rooms because of the issues we had with projectors, etc. Robert spoke to the head of catering and the conference area.  Eric suggests talking to the General Manager of the Holiday Inn; he will ask their hotel director who the local Holiday Inn Rep is and pass this information onto Robert. 
· There are still a few things we need to fill out, travel, etc. Budget is under on executive team and board stipend. 

· Foundation contribution budgeted at $2500.00; we were able to do $3214.52 this year.  That reflects the net amount because we did some cards through the square up. We had $22.00 in credit card fees for that one. It was suggested that we list everyone’s name on the board, $25.00 a person; the difference will be the council distribution. Elizabeth second, Donna motioned, all approved. Will do this to become a platinum member for the council. Will not donate for Dianna Gould, she is not on the board.
Purchase of Quick Books : suggested by Dewey Goering 

· Looked at Money minder, was a little cheaper than QuickBooks and you can give the entire board access to look at reports, read only.  Quick books you have to buy for 1 or three people, etc. Dewey said you can send them any excel file and they will build the date in for you, it’s a $49.00 for a year subscription. Dewey will work with Elizabeth on setting this up since he will be treasurer next year.  Keith Kelly motioned to approve purchase, Robert Farmer second it, all approved. 
10:30 – 11:15 

Discussion and Review of Strategic Plan: Rende - handout.  
· Leadership can update the Strategic Plan next year. 
· Elizabeth using the new conference in a box to put next year’s conference on, working great.
· Hold event for chapter leaders, Dianna Gould did a breakout session, only 3 or 4 people showed up. Invited people to lunch also, and a lot showed up for that.  
· Conference Evaluation – overall did very well 54 rated excellent 44 rated good. 50% Excellent 40% fair for 2011. 
· Profit increased for the conference. 
· The conference was marketed to other groups, NFIB, JSEC, two emails to at large members.  16%  of attendees were not HR - small business owners, etc. 21 new attendees that had never attended a SHRM conference before. Most attendees heard about the conference through their chapters or a SHRM email about the conference.  
· Work load manageable, Keith stepped into the communications position.  Robert said his workload was intense at times, especially the closer it got to the conference. Speakers were easy to work with.  Might consider looking at a paid conference coordinator. Dianna Gould said the coordinator would work with vendors, they would get a percentage of the vendor charge but there are other models. Check with the NW regional management association Oregon, WA, Alaska.  I am sure they would share information on how they do things. John Parkes suggests we test that in Bozeman in 2014. 
· No membership renewals at conference but board members said their “at large “count went down so they think it helped. 

· HR leader of year Award - Diana Piccono suggests starting earlier in the year. Debbie said their chapter recommends someone that was recommended by their board.  Rebecca Timis said they have members nominate a person for a chapter award. Diana Piccono will contact all chapter boards and then put out to everyone resources they can use for the awards. John Pavo suggests working on a standard template, he will look at some templates he has from other awards and can send to Diana as samples. 
· Technology reminder to keep updating your CLA pages and chapter chats.  Want both technology and communication director next year to help us keep are social network presence fresh. 

· Did add counter to website to monitor how many visits we get.

· We posted video, come explore with us and some from the conference. 

· Marketing state conference, have some room to improve there. Keith has stepped up as communication coordinator. Next year will talk about doing a webinar for people out of town. 

· Relationship between chapters and state councils, will resurvey in October, Rende will work on repeating the same survey since we have a baseline from last year. 

· Dates for next year’s conference, will put that on the web with the new logo. 

· Did market to others, will track that in the future.  16% attendees at conference were not HR. 

· Elizabeth will incorporate feedback from last year’s conference as she prepares for the 2013 in Missoula. 

· Rende will update the changes to strategic plan and send to Rebecca to put on the Website. 

Succession planning – who’s staying, who’s moving, and who’s resigning?  New recruits?
Legislative 
Jim Nys 2nd year
Treasurer -
Dewey Goering

Director

Robert Farmer
Director elect
Elizabeth Rissler-Pratt (conference coordinator)

Secretary
Vacant
Diversity 
John Pavao 2nd year

Workforce
Diana Piccono 2nd year

Certification
Donna Hansen 2nd year

Foundation
John Parkes 2nd year

Membership
Diane Letendre 2nd year

College Relations Rebecca Timis
Technology
Michelle Larsen
Communications
Keith – 2nd year
Rende asks everyone who will be leaving after next year to approach at least two people about being on the board next year. 

Leadership, who is going to Washington, DC? 
 Dewey for Great Falls, Robert Farmer, Rende suggests Elizabeth going instead of herself since she has been there already. 
11:15 – 12:15 


2012 Conference Debrief – Robert
· How’d we do – evaluations? 
· Robert felt the conference was successful, some areas to focus on is the facility and the food.  The lunch on Thursday and dinner that night were the same.  
· Comments about the size of the conference rooms were not big enough. 
· What worked well? What to change next year?

· Thursday night social was awesome, conference was awesome.  
· Do betters, lunch was too long, don’t let hotel double book. Rooms have thin walls. Poolside area not good for presentations. Have yogurt, fruit, and granola throughout day. Provide massages.  Bring speaker Andy back. Quality speakers and facility will make a better conference but will cost more.  Have to charge more or have sponsors. 

· One participant unhappy that she was filmed during hypnotize and speaker a showed this.  We need to get releases from anyone filmed. 

· “At Large” Members – did we reach them?

· Keith said their “At large” numbers went down, may not have been due to the conference. 

· Diane Letendre said at least 4 “at large” members joined the conference.
· Billings has 9 additional members, Great Falls 4 , Helena 3, Kalispell 13, Missoula has 14 additional members.  
· Chapters need to get their own “at large” lists; the State council does not have “at large” member information.  
2013 Conference Update: Elizabeth 
· Venue is Hilton Garden inn Missoula; preliminary block of rooms is 80. Saturday May18th is U of M graduation.  Could not honor the state rate. Discounted rate would be $139.00, that’s without pushback.  We need minimum of 150 rooms and 50 rooms across the street at The Stay Bridge which is upwards of $225.00.
· Speakers: 

· Looking at Lynn Whittle with St Pats, she does a lean presentation.  
· Jeff Lanza ,Ex-FBI, presentation on leadership, workplace violence, etc. 
· Diana Gould spoke Social Media bar can show people how to do it and hazards of it. Pull everywhere .com

· Lisa Horn with workplace flexibility out of SHRM is coming for no charge. 
· Mark Scow as possible breakout motivational speaker.
· Carl Jones, develop leaders and managers.  
· Looking at another keynote and has Jim Nys for a legislative breakout.  
· Healthcare reform - will check with BCBS. 

· Board suggests increasing breakouts; repeat some of them if possible.

· Jean Bender for employment law was recommended by John Parkes, could be a pre-session, she is out of Billings.

· Conference Assignments
· Vendors - Butte

· Grand Prize and Door prize – Great Falls / Flathead / Yellowstone (Quality door prizes $10.00 average)

· Silent Auction/ 50-50 – Bozeman /Helena  (each chapter should contribute)
· Host chapter does registration, goodie bags, Thursday night social, Welcome from City – Missoula / Lake County will help host chapters
· Marketing piece – Keith said that would be his role to market, newspaper. 

· Duties description – suggested by Diane Letendre
· Diane requests a job duty description for each area a chapter can be responsible for, example door prizes, silent auction, etc. This would help people that are new to the board.  
· Each chapter needs to contribute to door prize and silent auction and what they need to do at the conference for each duty. 

· Deb Vassar said last year she put together a job description of what to do before and after.

· All chapters need to come up with a job description for the conference assignments by next board meeting Oct 12th.  Rebecca will put them on the web for future use. 
· On-line registration, improve process: Rende
· Right now we just have a word doc form the attendees fill out. Would like to explore a way to do an online registration. Do a survey monkey that links to Pay Pal. Two surveys one for vendors and one for attendees. Would need to be able to print out a receipt.  
· Rende suggest a committee to investigate options and discuss at next meeting.  Dewey and Keith will work together on this. Will need a link to payment and hotel. 
· 2014 Conference – Location? Rende
· Bozeman or Big Sky in the end of April first of May for about 250 people.

· John Parkes will look into. Pricing, etc. 
12:15-12:30

Working Lunch - Provided 


12:30 – 12:45


SHRM Update – Dianna Gould – see handout attached.
Montana State Council – August 17, 2012 In-person update:

1. iChapter – coming soon to your chapters. Chapters will have ability to pull chapter rosters, At-Large member lists, audit reports and more 24/7.
2. State Conferences/Major events – Provide consultants, vendors and exhibitors the link www.shrm.org/reachingmembers as a way to advertise and reach prospective members.
3. VitalSmarts – (http://www.vitalsmarts.com/) – Professional Development HRCI recertification webinar for $1,000 for MT SHRM members (retention) or MT SHRM At-large members (recruitment into chapters).
Rende if each chapter put in 100 and state council could use between everyone. Vita smarts will help you market it also. As state council could market to at large and members. Each chapter could market to their at large list. Diane L agrees each chapter should do it.  State council would use one of their emails. 
If we make a profit on this would like to do something with money, give out conference registrations. 
4. IRS Sets December 31, 2012 Deadline to Apply for Retroactive Reinstatement of Forfeited Tax Exempt Status

Under IRS notice 2011-43, certain small organizations which forfeited their tax-exempt status for failure to file annual tax returns for three consecutive years may apply for retroactive reinstatement of tax-exemption if they do so by December 31, 2012.

For several years, tax-exempt organizations with annual gross receipts of less than $25,000.00 (this threshold was increased to $50,000.00 in 2010) were exempt from filing IRS Form 990.  However, effective for tax years beginning in 2007, those organizations which availed themselves of such exemption, had to instead file a very simple electronic filing….the IRS Form 990-N.  Failure to make that Form 990-N filing for three consecutive years resulted in automatic forfeiture of the organization’s tax-exemption.

Many small SHRM Chapters had annual gross receipts below the threshold which required them to file the IRS Form 990.  Although SHRM alerted small Chapters in several publications about the need to file the Form 990-N beginning with tax year 2007, some Chapters may have failed to make the Form 990-N filing for three consecutive years (and may now have lost their tax-exemption).  

If a Chapter has any doubt as to whether it may have forfeited its tax-exempt status for failure to file its Form 990-N for three consecutive years since 2007, it should review IRS Notice 2011-43 (which can be found at http://www.irs.gov/pub/irs-drop/n-11-43.pdf ); and it should discuss this matter with a qualified CPA who is experienced in tax matters.  A Chapter which has lost its tax-exempt status for failure to file its Form 990-N for three consecutive years may obtain retroactive reinstatement of its tax-exempt status by filing the appropriate IRS application for tax-exempt status (IRS Form 1024 in the case of a 501(c)(6) organization and IRS Form 1023 in the case of a 501(c)(3) organization), and paying a $100 filing fee.  It must do so by December 31, 2012 in order for such tax exemption to be granted on a retroactive basis.

5. Get Involved in Outreach to Attract High School Students to the HR Profession

Contact academics@shrm.org to request copies of How to Pursue a Career in Human Resources: Four Simple Steps to Success. Please include your mailing address and the number of copies you want in your e-mail.  This new brochure was designed specifically with high school students in mind, written in their “voice” and vetted with various high school students to make sure it would resonate with them!  A great resource for talking to potential college students to generate interest in the HR profession as a career choice! The HR Career Brochure can also be accessed directly at this link: http://www.shrm.org/Education/hreducation/Pages/HowtoPursueaCareerinHumanResourcesFourSimpleStepstoSuccess.aspx 

6. SHRM’s new TV commercial.  The link is www.shrm.org/leading.  The TV spot will begin airing on CNN, Headline News and CNN’s Airport Channel on August 26 and run through November 11 in conjunction with the tail end of the presidential election cycle.  Please go ahead and share the link now: put it on your website, tweet it out, like it on Facebook, discuss it on SHRMConnect, put it on LinkedIn, show it at any events between now and December.  It is a great tool which highlights the HR profession.
Rebecca will add to website.
7.   CHRO Engagement Events – Latest one held in PW Region was in San Diego, July 24 & 25. Purpose is to help provide an organic format for CHROs to meet and discuss business issues, HR strategies and thought leadership.

8. HR Competency Model – Check out the abridged demo version of the self-assessment now available at https://csa.shrm.org.  Questions contact SHRM at Competencies@shrm.org.

9.  Workplace Flexibility  - (http://www.shrm.org/hrdisciplines/benefits/Pages/workflex.aspx)  2013 Montana State is a targeted state for workplace flexibility.  Lisa Horn, SHRM’s Sr Advisor for Government Relations, will be a keynoter at the 2013 Montana state conference.  Check out this link for a list of workplace flexibility resources (http://www.shrm.org/templatestools/toolkits/pages/managingworkplaceflexibilityincalifornia.aspx While many of the resources provided are geared toward California law there is a variety of topics and information which are applicable to all states. 

10. HR Focus – (http://www.shrm.org/multimedia/video/focusonhr/Pages/2012_8_16.aspx. Here’s a list of what is featured in this episode:

News Segment …

•
NLRB decides prohibiting workplace investigation discussions is unlawful; Focus on HR contributor Jonathan Segal speaks about the impact, probable outcome, and steps companies need to take as a result. 

•
OSHA and NIOSH release info sheets to help companies protect workers that use cleaning chemicals.

•
Cash balance retirement plans are on the rise according to a research report given by Kravitz, Inc. 

 SHRM Segment…

•
Hank Jackson and Barry Rand announce that SHRM and AARP have partnered together for the “2013 Best Employers for Workers Over 50 Award”

Feature Segment…

•      Kathleen Koch interviews two financial experts, Kevin Mahoney of Merrill Lynch and Rich Lynch of Fiduciary 360 about what employers need to know about the new fee disclosure rules from the Department of Labor.

11. Member Get a Member Campaign - From now until September 30, new members who join online will be asked on the order confirmation page if someone referred them to join.  If the new member joins with the code MGAM12, they will get a tote bag and the person who referred them will get $20 to Amazon.com.  We’ll email out the gift cards every 2 weeks.  

Here is the website that promotes the program:

http://www.shrm.org/about/membership/Pages/MemberGetAMembertest.aspx 

12:45 – 1:45


Corporate Sponsorship – develop plan (this may take longer; we’ll have to be flexible!)

· Tiers of sponsor ship or vendor sponsor lunch, event, cocktail hour, etc. 

· Dewey said they received different advertisement depending on their Tiers on a conference he was involved with.  Could hang a banner at registration, etc. 

· Sponsor should go through state council not each chapter.

· John informed the board of what was done for Patrick Leoncini’s presentation in Bozeman this summer.  
· He sought out VIP and co-sponsor level, one was for $5000 and one for $25000.  Have them underwrite the whole thing, not just one event.  Would make everything easier on bookkeeping. 

· Tier level sponsorship was agreed up on by everyone in attendance from the State Council.
· 2 Tiers, top and then a lower level.  Should be no more than 2-3 top level sponsorship.  $2500.00 top and $1000.00 for 2nd Tier 5- 7 sponsors.  Any others can be (in kind) donate door prizes, etc. and put just their names on the brochure but not logo.
· Top Tier –Would receive permanent presence on the website, strong banner presence at conference, number of seats at conference.

· This would be for 2013. Would have to identify and approach sponsors by the end of the year. 
· 2nd Tier – Web presence, vendor table

· Rende could use the profits to bring in better speakers for the conference the next year. 

· People with banners have to provide their own banners, or we can buy a banner and put all three of the top tier on one banner and pay for it. 

· Will need to dedicate a page to our website, from conference page you can click on vendor page?  

· John would help prepare a letter to send out to perspective sponsors before the Oct 12th meeting. 
· Someone in Missoula will have to be the contact person for the vendors. 

· Vendor letter will need to say we will not offer the mic time for a 30 min informational. Include them in giving their prizes away when we draw for the grand prize drawing and put their names on the big screen during this event.

· Assigned Lake County to Sponsors for the conference. 

· Each chapter brings 3-5 sponsor ideas to the next Council meeting on Oct 12th. 

Next Meeting - October 12th in Helena
	To attend the business meeting by phone call 1-800-745-6370  -  Enter Pass-code: 774294
Moderator#:  2219088
Please note:  Due to new SHRM restrictions, we are limited to 3-hour conference calls.

Those attending by phone may call-in April 25th  from 9:30 – 12:30 only


